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MEMORANDUM











TO:		AAA Directors		NOTICE#: 051909-1-I-SWCBS





FROM:	E. Douglas Beach, Ph.D.


Secretary 


		


DATE:	May 19, 2009





SUBJECT:	Notice of Instruction:  2009 ARRA Contracts 








The purpose of this notice is to provide directions for CIRTS (Client Information and Registration Tracking System) data entry for the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) Title III C1 and C2 nutrition services, beginning upon contract execution.  In addition, this notice advises the Area Agencies on Aging (AAA) about a delay in one of the ARRA contract provisions until October 1, 2009, and transmits required reporting forms.





Two new ARRA programs codes (and the listed service codes) have been added to CIRTS for O3C1 (ARR1) and O3C2 (ARR2): 


For ARR1, the services are NTED=Nutrition Education, NUCOI = Nutrition Counseling, NTSC=Congregate Meals Screening and CNML=Congregate Meals.  


For ARR2, the services are NTED=Nutrition Education, NUCOI= Nutrition Counseling, SCAS=Screening and Assessment and HDM=Home Delivered Meals.





The LAN Administrator at each AAA will have to set up the providers authorized to use these codes in services reported by using the Provider Services screen in CIRTS.  





The Department is further notifying the AAAs of the delay in implementing ARRA contract provision #2.5.5 in ATTACHMENT I until October 1, 2009.  The required reporting of Nutrition Services Incentive Program (NSIP) eligible meals will begin with the new NSIP contract for 2009-2010.





Attached to this notice are the ARRA Services Reports format (Exhibit A to Contract ATTACHMENT I), Receipt and Expenditure Reports (Contract ATTACHMENT IX A&B) and Request for Payment (Contract ATTACHMENT X) in Excel.





Should you have questions, please contact your contract manager.  We greatly appreciate your attention to this matter.





EDB/sls





cc:  Contract Managers














